
CPMC General Board Meeting Minutes 
June 19, 2019 

 
Present: Mike Brocious, Sandy Brocious, Dawn Wiggins, Dave     
  Williams, Denise Williams, Ann Ciliberto, Jennifer Kline, Andrea Main, Fred  
  Camenzind, Jennifer DiPietro, Dawn Utz-Cleveland and Shari Sload 
 
1. Finances: 

• Dave and Denise reported that there is $19,069.00 in checking, $499.00 in savings, 
$25,015.00 in the money market and $427.00 in PayPal for a total of $45,510.00. 

• Our big expenses last month were for the Color Guard to go to Wildwood ($2,410.00) 
and props for Color Guard ($2,249.00). 

• We have an insurance payment due in the amount of $1,600.00 

 
2. Fundraising: 

• The car wash at Brian Hoskins went well.  16 kids were there and we made 
approximately $315.00 (there were no expenses).   Thorndale Fire Company stopped in 
and told us they would be happy to have us do a wash in front of the fire house.  We need 
to make sure that we have plenty of kids and adults signed up for our July 20 and August 
10 washes.  Liz will keep these on the Smoke Signal. 

• Our permit has been obtained for these but we were told that technically we can only 
have two per year in Caln Township.  

• We picked July 28 for the Turkey Hill Bucket Brigade.  We cannot just stand there, 
however.  We need to sell something and discussed making it a bake sale.  We decided to 
sell everything in increments of $1.00. 

• Everything is in line for the clothing drive.  Pickup will be August 14. 
• Andrea reported that everything is on course for the Joe Corbi’s fundraiser.  The sale will 

start on August 1 and end on August 23 with a September 9 delivery date.  We were told 
however, that there will be a $95.00 delivery charge.  We decided that money would 
come out of the general funds.  We need to see how the sale goes in order to determine 
whether we do it again later in the season. 

 
3. Old Business: 

• We have received 20 band packets to date.   
• The meet-n-greet is scheduled for July 24 at 6:15.  A Flyer will be created for the kids to 

hand out.   
 
4. New Business: 

• Joyce Bradford, Andrea Main and Carla Harvey are preparing to begin uniform fittings. 
Joyce will put out a call for additional help. 

• The July meeting is scheduled for July 1, location to be determined. 
• We need to confirm that Shannon Irey will continue to be the dinkles/gloves coordinator. 
• We need to find someone to do Spirit Wear/T-Shirts.   



• The transition of the Executive Board is complete.  Dave Williams is now President and 
Liz Muirhead is Corresponding Secretary.  Dave Williams will also stay in his role of 
Treasurer.   

• All mailbox keys were turned over and Mike and Dave are setting up a time to go over 
the President’s notebook. 

• Fred Camenzind brought up an issue he had with indoor color guard.  He volunteered to 
do whatever he could do for them but they never got back to him or told him they didn’t 
need him.  They need to reach out to volunteers more.   

• As of now, we only have 4 football games on the books.   
 

ASC 


